
 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 

 

With Week 3 drawing to a conclusion, the school year is well underway. We have   

welcomed and continue to welcome new students and families. We thank you for your 

help and friendliness as people settle in – it can be quite nerve wracking for both     

students and parents! 

 

In Week 1 many of you visited on our Welcome and Information Evening, I’d like to 

thank you for making this time available. Attending school, asking about school and 

being interested in what happens here has an enormously positive impact on students 

and we really appreciate it. If you were not able to attend you will have received a  

Curriculum Overview, outlining very generally, some of the learning that will be     

undertaken this term. In Week 10 we will hold Parent/Teacher Interviews and our    

annual Auslan Concert – both of which will inform you further about you child/ren’s 

progress. 

 

Being the beginning of the year I have a few reminders that will help to keep our     

children safe and confident during their school day, including the journey to and from 

school. We have had a number parents contact us to communicate their concerns, as 

such please adhere to the following reminders: 

 

 The Carpark is for staff only near the building. Students must not be dropped off 

in the carpark. Please park in the visitors carpark or roadside and walk your 

child in if necessary or, if appropriate, they can walk in independently. 

 Bikes and scooters must be walked in the playground before and after school; 

should students not respond appropriately to this request they will be asked to 

wait until all other children have left the playground before accessing their bike 

or scooter. 

 Helmets must be worn if students are riding bikes and scooters. This is the law.  

 In the instance where your child has had an incident with another child please 

contact the class teacher to express your concerns. We will facilitate the students 

restoring their relationship.  Parents should not, under any circumstances,     

approach other children in the playground. 

 When speaking with staff and/or other parents, respectful, calm conversations 

are required. Sometimes this means taking time but it usually results in a far 

more effective outcome. 

 

I realise this is an unusual way to start the year’s newsletters, however, I feel it is vital 

that we model behaviour for our children. If they see us taking exception, speaking 

rudely or endangering others it is more likely they will do the same, believing it to be 

okay. I know you all share my wish and the wish of the entire staff to have a safe,   

respectful, friendly school where the children are able to focus on their learning and 

enjoy playing. Together we can provide this and I thank you for your support in this 

important endeavour. 

 

Kind regards 

 

Chan Welfare 
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Diary Dates 
 

 19th Feb School Photos 
 

 22nd Feb Photo catch-up day 
 

 11th Mar Public Holiday 
 - Adelaide Cup 

 

 12th Mar Pupil Free Day 
 

 15th Mar National Day of       
 Action Against Bullying and 
 Violence 

 

 21st Mar Harmony Day 
 

 9th Apr Preschool Photo Day 
 

 11th Apr Preschool photo  
 catchup day. 
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Around the School 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
In Science we are learning about the sun, moon and earth. We are also learning about orbits. An orbit is a path 
that the earth follows around the sun. The moon has an orbit too, but the moons goes around the earth.  
 
As part of our learning, we started talking about shadows and we made shadow frames. We made our own   
shadows with cardboard on top of clear, sticky contact material. We had to use cardboard for the shadow 
shapes because it blocks out the sun better than normal paper. Now we're waiting for a sunny day to test them! 
 
-Ishaal  

 

Year 2/3 Class 

 

Around the Community 



 

OSHC 

 

Around the School 

Student Wellbeing News 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to all our new students and families, it has been a pleasure meeting you all and I am 

looking forward to working with all of our children and families this year.  I am excited to an-

nounce that this term the Carly Ryan foundation will be visiting our school to deliver a cybersafety 

presentation to our Year 5-7 students in week 6, as well as a parent evening information session on 

Tuesday 5 March. Parents of children in any year level are         welcome to attend. For more infor-

mation please see the flyer included in this newsletter.   

 

Beginning in week 5 the Reception students will be participating in a 6 week social skills program 

delivered by United Care Wesley Bowden. Topics covered include sharing and taking turns, being 

friendly and showing        empathy.  

 

Children in all year levels will be engaging in the Child Protection Curriculum this term learning 

about feelings, safety and early warning signs. Other wellbeing topics covered in classrooms this 

term include: our school value of respect, personal strengths, goal setting and growth mindsets.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our breakfast club is now open every morning from 815-845am thanks to our wonderful KickStart 

for kids        volunteers and Lisa R. We are always looking for more volunteers though, either in 

the kitchen for breakfast club or in the classroom to help support children reading. Please see Lisa 

at the front desk or myself if you are interested in volunteering (grandparents are always welcome 

too).  

 

Kind Regards  

 

Narelle Christiansen 

Student Wellbeing Leader Primary Years 
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Cyber safety 
Avenues College is looking forward to hosting the Carly Ryan Foundations presentation on Online Safety.  

Sonya Ryan will share her experience with us and bring awareness to the importance of protecting children and 

young people from potentially harmful things and people on the internet.  This incredibly powerful          

presentation is something we all should hear as we increasingly spend more and more time online  
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Join Avenues College Children’s Centre       
Facebook page to keep up today with all 

our activities  

Whats on in Term 1 


